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HEALTH SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
 

WORK PROGRAMME 2021/22 
 
 

     

Tues 6th July 
2021 
 
As a result of 
guidance 
indicating that 
the number of 
people who 
gather indoors 
should be 
restricted and 
noting current 
Covid infection 
rates, the expiry 
of Regulations 
which removed 
the legal 
requirement for 
meetings to be 
held in person, 
and the nature 
of the 
programmed 
business, the 
programmed 
business was 
considered in an 
informal setting. 
 

Infant Mortality  A report highlighting some 
of the activity that is 
happening to address 
issues of infant mortality. 
 

Portfolio - Health and 
Social Care. 
Director of Public Health. 
Rebecca Fletcher, 
Consultant in Public 
Health 

The 2020/21 Health Scrutiny 
Committee work programme 
included a proposed 
workshop, or similar, to look 
at local issues relating to 
infant mortality.   

NHS White Paper - 
Integration and 
innovation: working 
together to improve 
health and social 
care for all 

To receive an update on 
matters/issues arising from 
the NHS White Paper. 
Note – the Health and Care 
Bill was published on 6th 
July 2021 

Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee, at their meeting in 
March 2021, requested 
further reports on the detail of 
the White Paper and on 
developments that follow.  

Pennine Acute 
Transaction - update 

To provide an update on the 
Pennine Acute Transaction 
Programme. 

David Jago, Chief 
Officer, Pennine Acute 
Hospitals NHS Trust 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee resolved in March 
2021 that the Pennine Acute 
Transaction remain a 
standing item for six months 
pending completion of the 
Transaction in September 
2021. 
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Tuesday 7th 
September 
2021 

Healthy Child 
Programme 

To report on changes to 
health visiting and school 
nursing services in the 
coming year 

Portfolio - Health and 
Social Care. 
Director of Public Health. 
Rebecca Fletcher, 
Consultant in Public 
Health. 

 

Elective waiting lists 
and clinical 
prioritisation 
considerations  

A report on local and 
Greater Manchester-wide 
elective waiting lists and 
clinical prioritisation 
considerations 

Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

Report requested by the 
Health Scrutiny Committee in 
March 2021 on consideration 
of NHS developments and 
planning for 2021/22, and 
particularly considering Covid-
19 recovery. 

Pennine Acute 
Transaction - update 

To provide an update on the 
Pennine Acute Transaction 
Programme. 

David Jago, Chief 
Officer, Pennine Acute 
Hospitals NHS Trust 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee resolved in March 
2021 that the Pennine Acute 
Transaction remain a 
standing item for six months 
pending completion of the 
Transaction in September 
2021 

 Overview and 
Scrutiny Work 
Programmes 
2020/21 - Outturn 

To present the outturn 
Overview and Scrutiny 
Work Programme for the 
2020/21 Municipal Year. 

Committee Chairs: 
Councillor Colin 
McLaren, Riaz Ahmad 
and Yasmin Toor 
 
Lead Officer: Elizabeth 
Drogan, Statutory 
Scrutiny Officer 
 
Report Author: Mark 
Hardman, Constitutional 
Services Officer 
 

Annual Overview and Scrutiny 
Work Programme Outturn 
report for the 2020/21 
Municipal Year. 
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 Health Scrutiny 
Work Programme 
2021/22 

For the Health Scrutiny 
Committee to review the 
Committee’s Work 
Programme for 2021/22. 

Chair: Councillor Yasmin 
Toor 
 
Lead Officer: Elizabeth 
Drogan, Statutory 
Scrutiny Officer 

Annual Work Programme 

 

Tuesday 19th 
October 2021 

Health and Care Bill 
(deferred from 7th 
September 
meeting). 

To receive an update on 
matters/issues arising from 
the Health and Care Bill 

Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee, at their meeting in 
March 2021, requested 
further reports on the detail of 
the NHS White Paper and on 
developments that follow.  

Urology services 
across Bury, 
Oldham, Rochdale 
and Salford 

To endorse the key design 
features of the pan-locality 
delivery model, which are 
fully consistent with the GM 
MoC, and a phased 
approach to mobilisation 
overseen by the 
Programme Board. 
   

Nicola Hepburn 
Director of 
Commissioning & 
Operations 
Oldham Cares Integrated 
Commissioning Function 

 

 

Tuesday 7th 
December 2021 

Implementation of 
the GM Learning 
Disabilities Strategy 
in Oldham Council 

To update the Committee 
on implementation. 

Portfolio - Health and 
Social Care. 
Mark Warren, Managing 
Director Community 
Health and Adults Social 
Care (DASS). 

A 12-month update requested 
by the Health Scrutiny 
Committee, 8th December 
2020 

Health and Care Bill To receive an update on 
matters/issues arising from 
the Health and Care Bill  

Mike Barker, 
Chief Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee, at their meeting in 
March 2021, requested 
further reports on the detail of 
the NHS White Paper and on 
developments that follow.  
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Tuesday 18th 
January 2022 

Health Improvement 
and Weight 
Management 
Service 
 

To receive an 
update/progress report on 
the new service that 
commenced in January 
2021 

Portfolio - Health and 
Social Care. 
Katrina Stephens, 
Director of Public Health. 
Andrea Entwistle, Public 
Health Business and 
Strategy Manager. 
Rebecca Fletcher, Acting 
Consultant in Public 
Health 

A 12-month update requested 
by the Health Scrutiny 
Committee, 26th January 
2021 

Sexual Health 
Service  
 

To report on implementation 
of arrangements 
established under the new 
Sexual Health Service main 
contract. 

Portfolio - Health and 
Social Care. 
Director of Public Health. 
Andrea Entwistle, Public 
Health Business and 
Strategy Manager. 
Rebecca Fletcher, Acting 
Consultant in Public 
Health 

 

Health and Care Bill To receive an update on 
matters/issues arising from 
the Health and Care Bill  

Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee, at their meeting in 
March 2021, requested 
further reports on the detail of 
the White Paper and on 
developments that follow.  

    

 

Tuesday 8th 
March 2022 

Health and Care Bill To receive an update on 
matters/issues arising from 
the Health and Care Bill  

Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

The Health Scrutiny 
Committee, at their meeting in 
March 2021. requested 
further reports on the detail of 
the White Paper and on 
developments that follow.  
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Thriving 
Communities 
Programme - 
Evaluation 

To receive the final Thriving 
Communities Programme 
evaluation report. 

Portfolio - Health and 
Social Care. 
Strategic Director – 
Communities and 
Reform. 
Rachel Dyson, Thriving 
Communities Hub Lead 

The item was requested by 
the former Overview and 
Scrutiny Board at their 
meeting held in March 2021.  

    

    

 
BUSINESS TO BE PROGRAMMED 
 

Integrated Commissioning under Section 75 Agreements – Progress 
Updates 

Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

Service performance 
reporting – previous reports to 
Overview and Scrutiny Board.  
This matter may be covered 
in update/progress reports 
submitted in respect of the 
Health and Care Bill. 

Integrated Commissioning under Section 75 Agreements – Revenue 
Monitor Updates 

Anne Ryans, Director of 
Finance. 

Budget performance reporting 
– previous reports to 
Performance and Value for 
Money Select Committee. 

Urgent Care Review - update Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

Health Scrutiny issue - last 
reported to Committee in 
September 2020 at which the 
intentions for further 
developments and the 
involvement of the public 
were advised. 

Health and Care Bill – local implications Mike Barker, Chief 
Operating Officer, 
Oldham CCG/Strategic 
Director. 

Informal briefing sessions to 
be scheduled from September 
2021 in addition to 
programmed formal reporting. 

 
 


